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To:

Dear School Owners and Financial Aid Personnel,
RE:                 Changes for 2017-2018 Verification Tracking Groups
On April 5, 2016 a Dear Colleague Letter GEN-16-07 was published on the 2017-2018 Award Year: FAFSA information to be verified and Acceptable Documentation. There are some changes on the Verification Tracking Groups and on the acceptable documentation that we have included below to inform you of those changes.
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. Verification Tracking Group V6 — Based on our analysis of the results of assigning
some applicants to Verification Tracking Group V6 (Household Resources Verification
Group), we have determined that the burden on families selected for Verification
Tracking Group V6 far outweighed the benefits. Therefore, beginning with the
2017-2018 FAFSA, we will no longer assign applicants to Verification Tracking Group
V6. However, because Verification Tracking Group V6 was initially added to address
concerns raised by some institutions that many applicants who report very low incomes
compared to the size of their households are not selected for verification by the
Department, institutions with continuing concerns are reminded of their option to require
applicants, including those selected by the Department, to verify additional FAFSA
information that the institution chooses

. Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP) and Child Support Paid —
Consistent with the removal of Verification Tracking Group V2 (SNAP Verification
Group) for 2014-2015 and Verification Tracking Group V3 (Child Support Paid
Verification Group) for 2016-2017, those two items will no longer be included in
Verification Tracking Groups V1, V4, or V5 because our analysis shows no significant
changes to applicants' expected family contributions (EFCs) due to SNAP or Child
Support Paid being verified.

FAFSA Items that May Need to be Verified

The 2017-2018 FAFSA items that may need to be verified are the same items that may

need to be verified for the 2016—2017 award year, except for the following FAFSA items

that are removed for 2017—2018, as noted above:

. Other Untaxed Income, because applicants will no longer be assigned to Verification
Tracking Group V6

. SNAP, as it was previously included in Verification Tracking Groups V1, V4, and V5

« Child Support Paid, as it was previously included in Verification Tracking Groups V1,
V4, and V5.

High School Completion Status

For a former member of the military who is unable to obtain documentation of his or her
high school diploma (or its recognized equivalent), or of a secondary school education in
a homeschool setting, an institution may accept as alternative documentation a DD Form
214—Cefrtificate of Release or Discharge From Active Duty—if the DD Form 214
indicates the individual is a high school graduate or equivalent.
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